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The Waterline 

 

 
YES YOU! The person reading this! 

Before my term ends in August, I’ll be asking the board to scale things back a bit.  For example, reduce the number 

of meetings to four (4) times per year and reduce the Waterline Newsletter publication from four (4) times per 

year to three (3).   The hope is to make it a little more attractive to recruit new board members.   If approved, it 

would limit your meeting commitment to around four (4) hours per year!   Please consider becoming a board 

member.  The association is in need of new blood, with new ideas, to carry it into the future. 

Board members are selected at the annual meeting in August.  So, if interested, please let a board member know 

or plan on attending the annual meeting.  Also, if you are interested in becoming a board member and have any 

questions, please feel free to give me a call and I would be more than happy to address your questions. 

It’s been my pleasure serving as President these last few years.   

 
 
Tom “Uncle Tom” Stressman 
WCLA President 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Woodbeck-Chain-of-Lakes-Association-133309000037956/?fref=ts 

 

“FIVE LAKES – ONE COMMUNITY” 
www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com 

 

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT… 
 

Greetings Everyone! 

 

After much deliberation, I have decided to not run as President for 

another term and make room for someone new.   I’m retiring this year 

and would like to take some time to explore new adventures.  Bruce 

Veldman, after many years as Treasurer, is also stepping down this 

year.  Therefore, I’m going to ask you to step up! 
  Tom Stressman, WCLA President 

WCLA BOARD MEETING 

DATES 
7:00p 

 July 10 

(Tom Stressman’s home) 

 

August 14 

August 26- Annual Mtg 

Sept 11 

(Mtg locations TBD) 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
Do you remember all the fun you had at last year’s 4-person scramble? Rain was not going to 
put a damper on the 19 teams ready to compete and have a good time.  Well this year Norm 
promises it to be even better!  WCLA’s 3rd annual 4-Person Scramble is all set and is scheduled 
for Saturday, July 29 at Brookside Golf Course in Gowen.  Now we need you to get your team 
together (or Norm will pair you up) and register your team!  Last year we had 76 players 
participate…let’s make this an even greater turnout!  
 

3rd ANNUAL 2017 
WOODBECK CHAIN OF LAKES 

4-PERSON SCRAMBLE 
 

BEAUTIFUL BROOKSIDE GOLF COURSE in Gowen 
SATURDAY, JULY 29th 

9:00 a.m. SHOTGUN START registration 8:00 a.m. 
 

$50.00 PER PERSON INCLUDES: 
18 HOLES+CART + BARBEQUE LUNCH AND AWARDS 

PRIZES FOR 1ST, 2ND, 3RD, 10TH, 20TH 
LONG DRIVES!  CLOSEST TO PINS! 

AND A FEW OTHER THINGS YOU’VE NEVER THOUGHT OF! 
 

FOLLOWING GOLF --BARBEQUE LUNCH AND AWARDS 
SIGN UP AND PAY FOR YOUR TEAM AT THE GOLF EMPORIUM 

SINGLES WELCOME - NORM WILL PAIR YOU UP 
FRIENDS AND GUEST WELCOME 

Questions and comments, please call Norm Davidson’s cell phone at (616)-799-2425 

 

 

3
rd

 of JULY – BOAT PARADE 

This year’s Boat Parade is, Monday July 

3...decorate your boats... or stand outside and 

cheer your boat riders...Southern lakes 

(Horseshoe and Woodbeck) starts at 7:00 p.m., 

middle of Woodbeck Lake (anyone can take the 

lead... Northern lakes (Banks, Thomas, and Half 

Mile) start at 8:00 p.m. middle of Banks Lake 

(again, anyone can take the lead). You can finish 

the southern lake parade and head to the 

northern lakes to meet up with more friends. 

Anybody taking pictures out there, please text 

pictures to Gloria Gibson at 616-894-0938 or 

email to dggibson12435@gmail.com 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important information from Bob Darvill, 

Chairman Lake Quality 

  

Summer has finally arrived and it’s time for boating, 

swimming, fishing and just plain relaxing.  

 

We are very lucky in that we have relatively few 

invasive plants and animals in our five lakes. The 

plants that we know of are Curly-leaf Pondweed, 

Eurasian Milfoil and Purple Loosestrife and they are 

pretty much under control.  To date, we do not know 

of any non-native fish (Round Goby and Ruffe) and 

shellfish (Zebra mussel) in our lakes.  Hopefully we 

can keep it that way. But to do so we need everyone's 

help. 

 

Once these invasive plants and animals get into our 

lakes, we can only try to control their spread, we 

cannot eliminate them. Trying to control any new 

invasive will increase our lake management fees. 

 Luckily, we do not have Zebra mussels, yet. They will 

create major problems if they get into our waters. 

There is no effective way to control their growth and 

spread. So the best cure for these unwanted plants, 

fish and mussels, is PREVENTION!!! 

  

The following tips are the best way to keep them out 

of our lakes. 

 1. If visitors or renters are bringing their watercraft, 

INSIST that they wash them, empty the  

bait and live wells and bilges and let them dry for 5 

days before putting into our lakes. 

 2. Remove all plants from the water crafts and 

trailers. 

 3. Residents, remember to do the same if you take 

your boats to other lakes and rivers. 

 4. See flyer in this issue (Clean boats - Clean Waters) 

for more details. Make copies for yourselves, guests 

and/or renters.                         

                              

Have a safe and wonderful summer. 

  

Bob Darvill 

Chairman, Lake Quality Committee 

bobdarvill@gmail.com 

616-754-5453 

 

 

UNLAWFUL AND DANGEROUS OPERATIONS 

OF A VESSEL 
Here are some important reminders while using your 

personal watercraft…please review these reminders with 

your family and friends. 

 

Michigan law designates the following dangerous 

operating practices as illegal. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reckless Operation of a vessel or reckless 

manipulation of water skis, a surfboard, or similar 

device is defined as operation which disregards the 

safety or rights of others or endangers the person or 

property of others. Some examples of reckless 

operation are: 

• Weaving your vessel through congested waterway 

traffic or swerving at the last possible moment in 

order to avoid collision 

• Jumping the wake of another vessel unnecessarily 

close to the other vessel or when visibility around 

the other vessel is restricted 

• Chasing, harassing, or disturbing wildlife with your 

vessel 

• Causing damage from the wake of your vessel 
 

Continue next page 

 

2017 Boat Launch link for times and dates for 
Camp Concordia….  
Please plan ahead. Do not wait until the last 
minute to contact your lake rep asking for the 
code as they may not be available. You will 
need your 2017 paid Membership Card to use 
this boat launch. 
Click here: 

http://www.campconcordia.com/launch 



 
 

          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woodbeck Chain of Lakes  
T-Shirts/Sweatshirts   
 
T-shirts, sweatshirts, hoodies and caps are still 
available. 
 
If you wish to place an order, email me the size, 
style and number you wish reserved to 
dggibson12435@gmail.com and I will forward the 
attire to your lake representative. 
 
Prices: 
T-Shirts - $10 (S,M,L,XL, 2X);  
Sweatshirts - $20 (S,M,L,XL, 2X);  
Hoodie Sweatshirt with zipper - $25 (S,M,L,XL) 
2X add $2, 3X add $4, 4X add $6  
Caps, with WCLA logo, navy blue only - $10 

REMINDER: 
Has your e-mail address 

changed? Have you moved or 

sold your property and 

receiving this newsletter in 

error? Please let me know 

immediately.  E-mail me your 

information to Gloria Gibson 

at 

dggibson12435@gmail.com 
 

YOU ARE OUR EYES AND EARS 

The quickest way I find out that we 
have new residents on the lake or 
someone has moved is by word 
of mouth. Otherwise, I don’t find  
out until I get a printout from the Townships,    
and have to verify everyone individually one by  
one, and that my friend is a lot of work!!!   
 
So please forward any information to me so I 
can update our database and also to have our 
Welcoming Committee meet our new resident 
to make them feel more at home. Send to 
Gloria Gibson at dggibson12435@gmail.com 

 

UNLAWFUL AND DANGEROUS OPERATIONS 

OF A VESSEL…continue 
 

Failure To Regulate Speed is operating a vessel 
at speeds that may cause danger to life or 
property of any other person or at speeds that will 
not permit you to bring your vessel to a safe stop. 
It is illegal to operate a vessel: 

• In excess of 55 mph unless you are at 
least one mile offshore on the Great Lakes 
or Lake St. Clair 

• At greater than “slow, no wake speed” 
when a person is in the bow of a vessel 
without proper seating 

Faster than is reasonable and prudent under the 

conditions (weather, vessel traffic, etc.) 

Improper Distance is not maintaining a proper 
distance while operating a vessel or towing a 
person. To maintain a proper distance when you 
are operating at greater than “slow, no wake 
speed” (except in channels that are not posted), 
the vessel or persons being towed must not be 
within 100 feet of: 

• A shoreline (if operating in water less than 
three feet deep) 

• Any moored or anchored vessel 
• A dock or raft 

 

It's the Law 

PWC operators must obey additional legal 
requirements that apply specifically to the 
operation of personal watercraft on Michigan 
waters. 

Requirements Specific to PWCs 

Each person riding on or being towed behind a 
PWC must wear a U.S. Coast Guard–approved 
wearable Type I, II, or III PFD. Inflatable PFDs 
may not be used.  

 

 

 

Continue next page 



 
           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
          
 
 
 
     
 
 

SOCIAL GET-TOGETHER SCHEDULE 
Our social get-togethers have been a huge 
success!!! Residents continue to meet on a 
monthly basis. We’ve been able to meet many 
new lake residents who have joined our lakes 
recently, have made new friendships and have 
also created time to just catch up.  So mark your 
calendars and make an attempt to come out and 
say “Hi” and, of course, enjoy a great meal… 
  

New Start time for all dinners:  6:15 p.m. 
• July 27 – Clifford Lake  Inn, Stanton 
• Sept 21 – Smyrna Bar & Rest., Belding 

(change of venue) 
• Oct 17 – Flo’s Restaurant, Greenville 
• Nov 16 – El Rancho Restaurant, 

Greenville 
 

 

UNLAWFUL AND DANGEROUS OPERATIONS 

OF A VESSEL…continue 

 
You may not allow a child under 7 years of age 
to ride on or be towed behind a PWC unless 
with a parent or guardian or designee of the 
parent or guardian. 

The lanyard of a PWC's ignition safety switch 
must be attached to the person, clothing, or 
PFD of the operator. 

It is illegal to operate a PWC during the 
period that begins at sunset and ends at 
8:00 a.m. “Sunset” means that time 
determined by the national weather service. 

PWCs must be operated in a reasonable and 
prudent manner at all times. It is illegal to: 

• Jump the wake of another vessel 
unnecessarily close to the other vessel. 

• Weave your PWC through congested 
traffic. 

• Swerve at the last possible moment to 
avoid collision. 

 
A PWC must be operated at “slow, no wake 
speed” if crossing within 150 feet behind 
another vessel unless the other vessel is also a 
PWC. 
 
You may not operate a PWC within 200 feet of 
a Great Lakes shoreline unless traveling at 
“slow, no wake speed” perpendicular to the 
shoreline. 
 
You may not operate a PWC in waters less 
than two feet deep unless you are operating at 
“slow, no wake speed” or are docking or 
launching your PWC. 
 

It is illegal to harass wildlife or disturb aquatic 
vegetation with your PWC. 

For a complete comprehensive handbook 

defining Michigan’s DNR boating laws and 

regulations, navigation rules, weather emergencies, 

encountering other vessals, and much more, click 

on the following link: 

https://www.boat-

ed.com/michigan/handbook/book.html 

ELVIS PRESLEY SIGHTING… 
Last year many enjoyed tying up your boats, 
moving from boat to boat to visit with your 
friends and enjoyed some great music…we hear 
Elvis is coming around again on Saturday, July 
1, on Woodbeck Lake….not sure what time 
though, if anyone knows let me know!  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Progressive Kayaking/Canoeing… 
 

Quite a few residents have requested that a “progressive 

kayaking/Canoeing” day be held on our lakes.  So one is 

planned for Saturday, July 15th.   This is not a WCLA sponsored 

activity.   

       

What is “progressive kayaking”   You must be 21 years of age or older to participate.  It’s a 

group of kayakers/paddle boats/board paddle/canoers (non-

motorized watercraft) who will start at a designated point,  

such as Horseshoe Lake at Mark & Nan Holmes’ beach area, meet and greet other kayakers, have an 

appetizer/beverage then continue to the next lake, Woodbeck Lake, Wayne & Kathie King’s beach area and 

stop and see what goodies they have for you, paddle/kayak to the next lake, Banks Lake, to Jeremy & Nicole Neve’s 

shore area, check out what they have awaiting for you and then kayak/paddle your way to Thomas Lake/Half Mile 

Lake to Norm & Wendy’s beach area to end your progressive kayak experience. 

 

Norm & Wendy plan to entertain all the kayakers at their beach area at the end of the tour with burgers, potato 

salad, chips, beverages and music and any “food to pass”.  

So here is the schedule…. balloons and signs will be displayed at each “host” area, so look for the display. 

 

• 1:00 p.m. Start at Horseshoe Lake Nan & Mark’s shore area  - Appetizers/beverages will be provided– meet 

and greet your kayakers/paddlers.. then continue to Woodbeck Lake 

• 2:00 p.m. Arrive at Woodbeck Lake, Wayne & Kathie’s beach area, again other appetizers/beverages will be 

available, continue to Banks Lake 

• 3:00 p.m. Arrive at Banks Lake, Jeremy & Nicole’s beach area, more appetizers/beverages…then continue to 

Thomas Lake/Half Mile Lake 

• 4:00 p.m. Arrive at Wendy & Norm’s beach area for more food, drinks and fun! 

 

Every participant must RSVP. Please RSVP to Nan Holmes at holmes.nanette@gmail.com or call her at 616-970-

5155  by July 12
th 

… so start contacting your friends and/or family (they don’t necessarily have to live on our 
lakes) or come by yourself and get the momentum going! 

 

 

 

Advertise your 

Business 
Business Card: $10 or 4 issues for $35 

¼ page Ad: $25 or 4 issues for $90 

½ page Ad: $50 or 4 issues for $180 

Mail your Ad or Business card along with 

your check to: 

WCLA, Attn: Gloria Gibson, PO Box 482, 

Greenville, MI 48838 

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER:  PLEASE REMEMBER TO RE-LOCK THE LAUNCH GATE, BOTH KINDY DR 

AND CAMP CONCORDIA BOAT LAUNCH, ONCE YOU PUT YOUR BOAT IN OR OUT OF THE WATER. 

THE GATES CONTINUE TO BE LEFT OPENED!  CAMP CONCORDIA WILL DENY ACCESS TO THE BOAT 

LAUNCH TO REPEAT OFFENDERS AND THAT INCLUDES BOAT DELIVERY SERVICES. SO PLEASE MAKE 

SURE TO REMIND YOUR FAMILY AND BOAT DELIVERY SERVICES TO RE-LOCK! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

         

 

 

        

 

         

 

 

  

 
 

 
         
         

 

 

 

 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 
The WCLA will promote the preservation of 

lake/water quality, provide education about boat 

safety & etiquette and initiate social activities to 

promote community friendships and interaction. It 

will encourage membership and participation in the 

Association and will facilitate a sense of 

community amongst riparian property owners. 

 
COOKIE EXCHANGE EVENT 
Save the date! 
Laurie Acker, Horseshoe Lake, is planning 
a cookie exchange this year for our WCLA 
community…for Sunday, December 3rd… 
More details to come in our November 
issue. 

QUICK NOTE… 
If you are not receiving “WCLA Monthly 
Reminders” from me via email, it’s because 
you have not provided me with your email 
address. Send me your email address to 
dggibson12435@gmail.com – your email 
address will not be shared to any 3rd party 

A BIG THANK YOU!!! 
This year’s Pancake Breakfast on June 3 
was held at Camp Greenwood and had over 
75 in attendance!…everyone enjoyed the 
smell of sautéed onions and peppers being 
incorporated into the eggs, great pancakes, 
delicious sausages and beverages…all 
prepared by Camp Greenwood cook’s, 
Caroline.  Also a big thank you to her staff 
that helped with the set up and clean up. 
 

 

Social Get Together at the Green 
Harp…The Green Harp Restaurant opened 
their doors to the WCLA community for dinner on 
June 20 and 20 WCLA residents attended. The 
Green Harp is not opened for dinner (hours: 8:00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m.) but very graciously invited us to 
their restaurant for dinner and a full menu was 
provided.  A big Thank You to Scott and his staff 
for their great service! 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
                

 

 

 

 

 

WCLA ANNUAL MEETING 
Mark you calendar! 
Date: Saturday, August 26, 2017 
Location: Camp Greenwood 

Time: 
4:30pm – Social ½ Hour 
5:00pm – Meeting 
6:00pm – Dinner 

More details to follow in my monthly 
e-mail reminders…so make sure I 
have your e-mail address. 

 

Dylan Ross, (far right) catching his 

first walleye of the year! 

 

Jon Kohn with a table full of blue 

gills…good job!!! and…. 

 

Ruthanne Kohn…a large mouth 

bass! Great job everyone! 

Send me photos of your caught fish 

so I can post. Text to Gloria at 616-

894-0938  



Mark your calendars…Tom & Christine are having a party!!! And 

you are all invited!!! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WCLA 

 
Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 

Five Lakes, One Community 
Banks • Half Mile • Horseshoe • Thomas • Woodbeck 

 Website: www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com 

 
New Membership        Renewal            Date:___________________ 

 

Member’s Name:___________________________   Spouse/Other Name:___________________________ 

 

Mailing Address:       Lake Address:  

Street___________________________________       Street_______________________________________ 

City ____________________________________       City ________________________________________ 

State_________________Zip________________        State___________________Zip__________________ 

Tel: ____________________________________        Tel:  ________________________________________   

e-mail: _________________________________         e-mail: ______________________________________ 

e-mail addresses are for Association use only. They will not be distributed for any other use. 

 

                                       WCLA Membership Enrollment Form January 1 - December 31, 2017 
 

Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 2017 Dues:  $35.00 

Fish Plant Donation:      $_______ 

Total Remittance:          $_______ 

 

Please remit to:   Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 

      PO Box 482, Greenville, MI 48838 

 

 Check One: 

      E-mail The Waterline newsletter (provide your e-mail address above)  

      Mail The Waterline newsletter to my residence 

 

If you have questions concerning membership, have a change of address or e-mail change, please contact  

Gloria Gibson at 616-894-0938 or e-mail dggibson12435@gmail.com.  If you are a new member, please  

note the previous owner’s name if known:____________________________________________________ 
 

Contributions to the Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association, Inc are not tax deductible for federal income tax purposes. 

 

Visit us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Woodbeck-Chain-of-Lakes-Association-133309000037956/?fref=ts 

 

 

IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID YOUR 2017 MEMBERSHIP DUES, DO 

SO IMMEDIATELY USING THIS FORM.  SEE ATTACHED PAID 

MEMBERSHIP LIST TO CHECK IF YOU HAVE PAID OR NOT 



 

WCLA OFFICERS AND LAKE REPESENTATIVES 

2016-2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    

 

 

 

 

 

HORSESHOE LAKE E-MAIL ADDRESS PHONE 

Sara Murray saramurray85@yahoo.com 616-204-2132 
Bob Darvill bobdarvill@gmail.com 616-754-5453 
Don Hoogerhyde* d_hoog@hotmail.com 616-232-2273 

Mickey Davis*, Alt sflow69@hotmail.com 616-813-2960 

Bruce Veldman, Treasurer bruceveldman@gmail.com 616-712-6346 

BANKS LAKE   

Nicole Neve* nicole.neve@huntington.com 616-824-1428 
Stephanie Jollands* srjollands@gmail.com 616-644-2621 
Ron Trumble, Vice President rtrumble1@gmail.com 616-490-4474 
Tom Hawkinson, Alt thawk@charter.net 616-225-8390 
Kevin & Carol Bird*, Alt kcb5357@yahoo.com 616-225-3757 

HALF MILE LAKE   

Robert Alexander* bobaque47@yahoo.com 616-232-2777 
Donna Layle* dlayle@gmail.com 616-712-6008 
Becky Thornton* beckygthornton@gmail.com 616-835-3471 
Craig Oldenburg, Alt craig@campconcordia.org 616-754-3785 

THOMAS LAKE   

Jodie Ramos* jramos68@aol.com 616-690-3803 
Tom Stressman, President wclapresident@gmail.com 616-293-3807 
Ruth Kohn*, Secretary jonhkohn.rg@gmail.com 231-923-0063 
Jon Kohn* jonhkohn@gmail.com 616-329-4779 
Norm Davidson*, Alt norm@thegolfemporium.com 616-799-2425 

WOODBECK LAKE   

Sandy Allers sandygladstoneallers@gmail.com 616-292-2632 
Kris Ferguson scrambledeggs85@gmail.com 616-299-1739 
Kevin Martin* homey@chartermi.net 616-893-9508 
Barbara Tornholm*, Alt btornholm@sbcglobal.net 517-676-5598 
    * New Lake reps    
   
Gloria Gibson 
Waterline Newsletter & Email Blast 

 
dggibson12435@gmail.com 

 
616-894-0938 

Nan Holmes 
Welcoming & Social Get Togethers 

 
holmes.nanette@gmail.com 

 
616-970-5155 

 

 

REMINDER:... 

Kayak the lakes ~~~~ this Sunday!  

Terri Veldman and Nan Holmes will once 

again take the lead this year and kayak our 

five lakes ...so put a group together or 

come by yourself and make it a 

family/friend affair. 

Sunday, June 25th - 2PM 

- They will start in the middle of Horseshoe 

Lake then proceed to all the lakes! 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For a printable copy of the schedule, click or copy on the following link: 

http://www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com/docs/water_quality/treatment_schedule_notice.pdf 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINT A COPY FOR YOUR FAMILY, GUESTS AND/OR RENTERS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Photo taken by Judy Rogers 

          Wow! What a spectacular creation! 

 

 

 
           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It's the Law 

Who May Operate a Personal Watercraft (PWC) 

 
Those less than 14 years of age may not legally operate a PWC. 

Those 14 and 15 years of age may operate a PWC legally only if they have 
obtained a boating safety certificate and … 

• He or she is accompanied on board by his or her parent or legal guardian or 
by a person at least 21 years of age who has been designated by the parent 
or legal guardian or … 

• He or she is operating or riding the PWC at a distance of not more than 100 
feet from his or her parent or legal guardian or from a person at least 21 
years of age who has been designated by the parent or legal guardian. 

Those at least 16 years of age and born after December 31, 1978, may operate a 
PWC legally only if they have obtained a boating safety certificate. 

Those born on or before December 31, 1978, may operate a PWC legally without 
restrictions. 

For a complete comprehensive handbook defining Michigan’s DNR boating laws 

and regulations, navigation rules, weather emergencies, encountering other 

vessals, and much more, click on the following link: 

https://www.boat-ed.com/michigan/handbook/book.html 

 

Side note…if you are looking at this 

photo via black & white paper, you 

are missing out on this spectacular 

color creation…send me your email 

address to start receiving the 

Waterline Newsletter via e-mail! 

dggibson12435@gmail.com 

 



 

HORSESHOE & WOODBECK LAKES ARE 

NECK TO NECK, PAY YOUR DUES, ONLY 

$35!!!…LET’S REACH OUR GOAL!! 


